Monthly Town Board Meeting

April 6, 2006

The Town Board of the Town of Philipstown held their Monthly Town Board Meeting at 8:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 238 Main Street, Cold Spring on the above date.

PRESENT:

William Mazzuca

Supervisor




Richard Shea

Councilman




Betty Budney


Councilwoman




Al Hosmer


Councilman




David Brower

Councilman




Edward W. Doyle

Town Attorney

Supervisor Mazzuca opened the meeting with a salute to the Flag.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Minutes of the Special Town Board Meeting of March 1, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting of March 9, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Bid Opening of March 16, 2006, for the 2006 20-ton Trailer were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Weekly Town Board Meeting of March 22, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Weekly Town Board Meeting of March 29, 2006, were reviewed.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

The Minutes of the Bid Opening of March 29, 2006, for the 2006 Spring Town Wide Cleanup were reviewed.

Councilwoman Budney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the Minutes are hereby approved as presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Highway – Councilman Hosmer reported that routine work is currently underway, however, he did note that speed limit signs throughout the Town are being stolen. 

Planning – Councilman Brower reported on the items addressed at the March 16th Meeting.  

Recreation – Councilwoman Budney announced the upcoming events being held through the Recreation Department, including the Depot Theatre.

CAC – Councilman Shea was pleased to say that the members of the Conservation Advisory Council are acting as an excellent filter for the Planning Board, noting that they have visited all the sites.

Recycling – Councilwoman Budney read the rules and regulations for this year’s Spring Bulk/Tire Town wide Cleanup.  She also announced that Putnam County would not be conducting a Hazardous Cleanup this spring.  They plan on having one in the fall.

Building & Land Acquisition – No report.

Zoning – Councilman Brower reported on the items addressed at the March 20th meeting.

TOWN OF PHILIPSTOWN

MONTHLY REPORT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR

MONIES RECEIVED AS OF APRIL 6, 2006
                              GENERAL & PART-TOWN FUNDS

	Town Clerk Fees 2/06
	     688.79

	AT&T Refund
	       35.69

	C.T.V. Fees
	  6,766.00

	Justice Fees
	11,735.00

	Putnam County Cemetery
	  1,600.00

	Putnam County VFW Rental
	       25.00

	Tax Coll. Bank Int.
	     649.21

	Building Inspector Fees 2/06
	12,717.00

	NYS Grant Aquifer Study
	  7,500.00

	Building Inspector Fees 3/06
	19,029.00

	Lynda Vrooman Review Fees
	  2,000.00

	Bank Interest
	  1,633.83


	HIGHWAY FUND
	

	Putnam County Sheriff’s Gas
	  3,125.78

	Bank Interest
	  2,210.76


	CONTINENTAL VILLAGE WATER DISTRICT
	

	Bank Interest
	   206.15


	CONTINENTAL VILLAGE PARK DISTRICT
	

	Clubhouse Fees
	      400.00

	Bank Interest
	      489.07


AGENDA

1.  John Spina to discuss logging on Ridge Road.

Mr. Spina addressed the Town Board advising them that there is a logging project underway in Putnam Valley and they are using Ridge Road to access the site.  He stated that for the past five/six weeks, very large logging trucks are damaging the road, which is a private road.  Mr. Spina stated that he has spoken with Tom Monroe, who will investigate this matter.  

Mr. Spina further explained that Putnam Valley has given the permission for the logging, noting that the access is in Philipstown.  He has contacted the landowner as well as the logging company trying to find out their intentions for repair to the road. Their response was that everything would be okay; he has not been unable to get a definitive answer as to whether they will do the repairs to the road when the project is completed.  The residents are concerned that when the logging is completed, they will be left with a pile of rubble. He again noted that the residents maintain the road, along with the radio tower.  Mr. Spina stated that the residents are seeking some answers with regard to stopping the trucks from using the road until some commitment of repair is agreed upon with the property owner and/or logging company.  

Town Attorney Doyle reported that the logging project is in Putnam Valley.  He believes that there is another access to the site from Putnam Valley, however, they are using Ridge Road.  

Councilman Hosmer asked who would hold a bond.  It was noted that Putnam Valley would hold a bond.  Town Attorney Doyle responded saying that he had suggested that Tom Monroe look into the bond.  Also, contacting the logger to see if any arrangements can be made to secure any damages that may occur on Ridge Road.

Councilman Shea stated that timeliness might be a factor.  By the time the Town can help, the logging company may be gone and there’s no compelling reason for them to come back.  Discussion continued with regard to the town roads that are being traversed by the logging trucks.

William Zutt, local resident and Town Attorney for Putnam Valley, interjected that if this is the property that he believes it is, it is not the case that Putnam Valley has granted permission for this logging.  He noted that there has been some ongoing litigation through the Town of Putnam Valley and the owner of the property with respect to logging and certain other activities.  He suggested that Town Attorney Doyle contact Mr. Zutt’s office, whereby, he can give him some contact numbers.

Mr. Zutt went on to say, that when the Putnam Valley Building Inspector went out to conduct an inspection, some of the logging activity was trying to get access to Ridge Road.  Mr. Zutt noted that he is not certain that this is the same property.

Councilwoman Budney asked if Putnam Valley has a logging law?  Mr. Zutt explained that this property has been included in the Putnam County Agricultural District.  As a result, the Department of Agriculture & Markets of New York State has interceded on behalf of this particular operator, and has claimed that the operator is essentially immune from the application of Putnam Valley’s local land 

use regulations.  He noted that Putnam Valley is in the process of trying to work through a satisfactory resolution of that problem right now.  Mr. Zutt wanted to make clear that Putnam Valley has not granted a logging permit with respect to this activity.

Town Attorney Doyle reiterated that someone in the State has indeed issued a logging permit.  

In response to Mr. Doyle’s comment, Mr. Zutt further explained that Putnam Valley has gone through a number of revisions to the plan.  There was a certification filed under Section 480-a of the Real Property Tax Law, a program administered by the DEC. It’s called a forestry stewardship program. The owners of that property had filed a certification for about 300 acres of the 450-acre parcel for inclusion of this program.  However, they have recently decided to rescind that certification, thus putting the 300 acres back under Agriculture & Markets destination, which according to the State authorities has a more liberal set of regulations in respect to land use.  Anything that previously existed as cropland is free to be logged and cleared without any local home rule.  Putnam Valley is currently trying to work through a settlement (noting that there is an action pending in Putnam County Supreme Court right now) in respect to this logging and other activity.  Mr. Zutt added that if Philipstown had an interest in the outcome of this, they could certainly petition to be included as a party of interest.  

Supervisor Mazzuca asked Mr. Spina to give the Town Board some time to look further into this matter.  He also added that this is one of the reasons why this Town Board was against the Agricultural District, where local control was taken away.  He added that the resolution, which was passed by the Town Board, addressed specifically the effect that it would have on home rule.  

A resident asked if they could be hopeful, that some assistance would be available to restore the road.  Supervisor Mazzuca pointed out that the purpose of a bond would be to insure that the road would be restored to its previous condition.  Unfortunately, the bond is not with the Town of Philipstown, nor are we aware that any bond exists. Mr. Zutt interjected that he is not aware that any bond is in place.  Supervisor Mazzuca then asked if the Agriculture District calls for a bond?  Mr. Zutt responded that is does not.  The activity as Mr. Zutt understands it, is not regulated at all by the Department of Agriculture & Markets.  Their position is that local land use regulations cannot impede agriculture and farm operations except where health and pubic safety are threatened.  By and large, the Agriculture & Markets are very serious about public health and safety.  Unless there is a genuine and immediate threat, their position is that local land use regulations are superceded. 

There was discussion with regard to weight limit signage or a restriction on commercial traffic on Aqueduct Road.  Town Attorney Doyle added that this is a private road and we would have to try to determine the property involved and the right of access over this portion of the road. 

Mr. Spina further explained that Ridge Road does go to the owner’s property.  The question here is does he have the right to bring commercial traffic through, and what responsibility does he have to repair the road when he finishes the logging. Town Attorney Doyle responded saying that all of these issues are a civil matter.   However, the fact that the road goes there is probably presumptive as a right of means, but not necessarily conclusive.  

The fact that Ridge Road is a private road makes a big difference in the Town’s ability to act.  Supervisor Mazzuca commented that one of the things the Town should look into is Aqueduct Road, which is a town road.  He asked if any of the property owners on Ridge Road have made a formal complaint to the Department of Agriculture & Markets?  The residents were unaware of their involvement before tonight.

Councilman Shea suggested that the residents contact County Legislator Vinny Tamagna.  Supervisor Mazzuca advised the residents that he would contact the County Legislator and inform him of this situation. He also urged the residents to contact the Department of Agricultural & Markets.

2.  Chris Marrison of Manitou Road, Garrison to discuss concerns regarding run off, etc.

Chris Marrison of Manitou Road, pointed out a couple of problems that still existed with runoff onto his property.  He stated that even though Avery Road and 9D were re-paved, part of the re-paving was graded incorrectly, which results in water and silt running onto his yard and onto an artesian well on his property.  He also stated that a retaining wall that keeps back Old Manitou Road was falling over.  Councilman Hosmer stated that he would talk to the Highway Superintendent regarding the road.

3. Discussion on the Mandeville House, Garrison
Robert Bickford addressed the Board about a Resolution that he previously submitted for the Board’s consideration regarding the Mandeville House.  He requested approval to rescind the Resolution and resubmit it with some corrections.  Town Attorney Doyle informed Mr. Bickford that in looking it over, the paperwork submitted appears that the provisions for dissolving the trust that was set up to establish Mandeville House as a museum, were very liberal.  Mr. Bickford stated that he believed the trust was changed without the permission of the Attorney General.  Supervisor Mazzuca would review the resolution. The document also states that if it is no longer feasible, the Mandeville House could be used for other purposes.

4. Pat Galfano to discuss the Continental Village “Mothers of the Revolution” monument.

Pat Galfano discussed plans for refurbishing the “Mothers of the Revolution” monument in Continental Village.  She informed the Board that funds have been raised, including a Patriot Garden Grant, and that Tallix has refinished the plaque.  Plantings were also being planned for the area surrounding the monument.  Galfano further informed the Board that due to the poor conditions of a retaining wall and drainage problems, and the plans for the planting improvements were put on hold.  She requested that the Town look into correcting the issues so that they could proceed with the plantings.

5. Michael Simpson requesting the property on Sprout Brook Road is re-zoned from R-40 to B-1.

Town Clerk Merando stated that Mr. Simpson has requested to be on next month’s agenda.

RESOLUTION #96.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby tables this matter until the Monthly Town Board Meeting in May.

6. Discussion with regard to a request for a Zoning change from Mr. Jung for his property located on Route 9 adjacent to the “Stadium.”

Representative for the Jung’s, Mr. Zutt, informed the Board that the Jung’s were asking that their 2.5-acre property, which is adjacent to the “Stadium,” be rezoned from R80 residential to B1 commercial.  Mr. Zutt stated that the Jung’s’ property is closed in between commercial properties.  He further stated that the Jung’s have a daughter who was interested in opening up a nail salon.  

Town Attorney Doyle informed Mr. Zutt of the proper procedure for this type of request was the submission of a plan to the Planning Board.  Mr. Zutt stated that he had planned to do so but was advised by Town Planner, Tim Miller, to go before the Town Board.  The Town Board agreed that the request be referred to the Planning Board by the applicant for their review and comment.

RESOLUTION #97.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the zoning change request submitted by Mr. Johan Jung be submitted to the Philipstown Planning Board for their review and report.

7. Resolution authorizing the release of an Erosion Control Bond to Susan Green.

RESOLUTION #98.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the based on the recommendations of the Wetlands Inspector, David Klotzle, the Town Board hereby authorizes the release of the Erosion Control Bond in the matter of Susan Green’s property located at 55 Jaycox Road, Cold Spring, New York.

8. Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a letter of support regarding the Rural Preservation Program (Nunc Pro Tunc)

RESOLUTION #99.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign a letter of support regarding the Rural Preservation Program, Nunc Pro Tunc.

9.  Letter dated February 27, 2006 from the Nelsonville Fish & Fur requesting a donation for this years “Kids Fishing Day” scheduled for May 7, 2006.

RESOLUTION #100.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes a donation in the amount of $300.00 be forwarded to the Nelsonville Fish and Fur for this years “Kids Fishing Day” scheduled for May 7, 2006.

10. Resolution approving the 2005 listing for the Garrison Volunteer Ambulance Corps relating to the Length of Service Award Program.

RESOLUTION #101.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby approves the 2005 Volunteer Ambulance Worker Service Award Program Records as submitted by the Garrison Volunteer Ambulance and First Aid Squad, Inc.

11. Resolution approving the 2005 listing for the Philipstown Volunteer Ambulance Corps relating to the Length of Service Award Program.

RESOLUTION #102.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby approves the 2005 Volunteer Ambulance Worker Service Award Program Records as submitted by the Philipstown Volunteer Ambulance Corp.

12.  Discussion with regard to appointing a liaison for the newly formed Western-Putnam Economic Development Committee.

Nat Prentice gave an overview of the newly formed Committee inspired by interest in generating patronage of the Main Street stores.  He explained that this group has some innovative ideas to promote economic development in Philipstown.  

RESOLUTION #103.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board appoints Councilman Al Hosmer as the liaison for the newly formed Western-Putnam Economic Development Committee. 

13.  Resolution authorizing the Town Clerk to advertise for the vacancy on the Conservation Advisory Council.

RESOLUTION #104.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Town Clerk Merando to advertise the vacancy on the Conservation Advisory Council.

14.  Resolution authorizing the Town Clerk to advertise for the vacancy on the Recreation Commission.

Town Clerk Merando explained that the Recreation Commission is without a Chairman at this time, therefore, there is no vacancy.

RESOLUTION #105.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby tables Item #14.

15.Resolution hiring Judith Mayle to represent the Town with regard to personnel matters.

RESOLUTION #106.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Brower, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, the Town Board wishes to retain Special Counsel to the Office of Town Attorney in connection with personnel issues of the Recreation Department;

NOW, THEREFORE, the Town Board does hereby retain Judith Mayle, Esq., of the Firm of Donoghue, Thomas, Auslander & Drohan, LLP as such Special Counsel as of March 29, 2006, at a rate not to exceed $195.00 per hour for Attorney’s time, and $75.00 per hour for Paralegal time.

16.  Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

Town Clerk Merando read the Code Enforcement Monthly Report.

17.  Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report.

Town Clerk Merando read the Putnam County Humane Society’s Monthly Report.

18.  Award bid for the 2006 Spring Town-Wide Cleanup.

Town Attorney Doyle explained that this years bid was decided by taking the bid amounts submitted by Royal Carting and CRP Sanitation and using the tonnage 

from the 2005 Fall Bulk / Tire Cleanup to come up the anticipated amount for this year’s Cleanup.  Based on this, Royal Carting was the lowest bidder.

RESOLUTION #107.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby awards the 2006 Spring Bulk/Tire Town-wide Cleanup to Panichi Holding Corp d/b/a Royal Carting Service, 409 Route 82, Hopewell Junction, New York at the rate not to exceed the amounts submitted in their bid proposal. 

19. Schedule Meetings/Workshops.

Supervisor Mazzuca announced that on April 13th the Town Board would be meeting with Joel Russell to begin the zoning implementation in connection with the newly adopted Comprehensive Plan.  The meeting will begin at 7:00 p.m. to discuss a proposed local law “Accessory Apartments” and a soil-mining overlay.

Councilwoman Budney announced that on Tuesday, the 11th there will be a Stormwater Management Citizens Advisory Meeting at the Town Hall.

20. Any other business that may come before the Town Board.

Item #20A –  Gerard D’Emic, a local vendor is requesting permission to sell hot dogs at the Philipstown Town Park during the “Little Sluggers” program from April through May.  Town Clerk Merando reported that the Recreation Commission has approved his request at their monthly meeting.

RESOLUTION #108-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby in conjunction with the Recreation Department, authorizes Gerard D’Emic to sell hot dogs at the Philipstown Town Park during the “Little Sluggers” Program beginning in April of 2006.

Item #20B – Resolution authorizing Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the contract between the Town of Philipstown and Putnam County Real Property Tax Services.

RESOLUTION #109-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilman Brower and unanimously carried:

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby authorizes Supervisor Mazzuca to sign the Putnam County Real Property Tax Service Contract for 2006.

Item #20C – Resolution needed stating that Bill 53153 is allowed to move to the Senate floor for vote in the current legislative session. 

RESOLUTION #110-06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilwoman Budney, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Philipstown recognizes and wants to maintain the qualities that make unique public spaces, natural areas, working farms and places of historic significance; and 

WHEREAS, the Community Preservation Act allows towns to voluntarily plan for the future while providing us with the resources needed to purchase land for walking or biking trails, parks and open space; and

WHEREAS, the Community Preservation Act can assist working family farms to stay in business, preserve wetlands that keep drinking water clean and preserve the town’s special places; and 

WHEREAS, the Community Preservation Act is legislation that would amend the tax law to authorize towns to impose a real estate transfer fee of up to 2 percent, with revenues to be deposited in a dedicated community preservation fund; and 

WHEREAS, the Community Preservation Act wishes the opportunity to offer a referendum to the voters to create a Community Preservation Fund through a real estate transfer fee of up to 2 percent; and 

WHEREAS, the Community Preservation Act would require the town to complete a local community preservation plan, pass local legislation and hold a local voter referendum; 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Philipstown fully supports Bill # S3153/A6450 that passed in the New York State Assembly on March 20, 2006, and strongly encourages that Bill 53153 be allowed to move to the Senate floor for vote in the current legislative session;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of this Resolution be sent to, Senators Schumer and Clinton, Congresswoman Sue Kelly, Governor George Pataki, State Senators Bruno, and Leibell, State Assembly members Silver and Galef.

Supervisor Mazzuca read a letter from the Putnam County Environmental Management Council seeking the re-appointment of John B. Schieneman.

RESOLUTION #111.06

The following Resolution was presented Councilman Shea, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby recommends John B. Schieneman for appointment to the Putnam County Environmental Management Council for a two year term.

Supervisor Mazzuca read a letter from James Loeb notifying the Town Board that he has left the firm of Drake, Sommers, Loeb, Tarshis & Catania, PLLC, effective March 30, 2006.  Mr. Loeb’s partners in the new firm are Richard Drake, Glen Eller, Marianna Kennedy, Gary Goverty, Steven Gava and Adam Rye. 

RESOLUTION #112.06

The following Resolution was presented by Councilman Hosmer, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried;

RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby wishes to retain James Loeb in his new firm and Town Attorney Doyle is hereby directed to notify Mr. Loeb arranging for the Town’s files to be transferred.

Councilwoman Budney extended her gratitude to Captain Jim See of the Putnam County Sheriff’s Department for the fine work he did with his men who worked at the MeKeels Corner Cemetery.  She also acknowledges Councilman Brower and the girls of Walter Hoving Home who assisted in the Cedar Street Cemetery Cleanup.

AUDIENCE

Marty Hillsley a resident of Philipstown asked the status of the Recreation Commission AEP – long-term plan.  

Supervisor Mazzuca responded saying it is incorrect that this work must be completed in six months.  One of the problems that the Town has encountered has been some of the complaints by the Garrison Institute.  The construction of the new road and its location has proved to be difficult.  Ms. Hillsley asked why we needed a new road.  Supervisor Mazzuca stated that if we don’t put in a new road, the Town would not acquire the property.  Discussion continued with regard to the new road and the costs related to that project.  Supervisor Mazzuca reported that because the Town does not yet own the property, OSI would be going out for bid and paying the costs for now.  When the Town acquires the property, the costs would be worked into the agreement.

Suzanne Timmer stated that she has done some research with regard to the proposed road and has discovered that some communities have negotiated with the County to assist them.  Supervisor Mazzuca responded stating that he believes that discussions have taken place with the County and he acknowledged that there is work that the County could do to help reduce the cost of the project.

Discussion then turned to proposed construction and safety concerns at the Recreation Center; i.e. a fire alarm system, the walls of the gymnasium.  Supervisor Mazzuca stated that there has been a lot of work done at the Recreation Center and there should have been more focus on safety issues rather than expansion of some programs.  Supervisor Mazzuca stressed that Town Attorney Doyle always cautions the Board not to spend money on a site that the Town doesn’t own.  If there are safety issues, the Commission, Town Board and the Recreation Supervisor should pay more attention to those issues.  Suzanne Timmer commented that F.J. Spinelli, Assistant Fire Marshal had inspected the center and did have some concerns.  Supervisor Mazzuca added that the Town Board and the Recreation Commission should re-think other renovations and focus on safety upgrades.  Supervisor Mazzuca will contact Mr. Spinelli to discuss this matter further.

Kate Dayton addressed the Town Board expressing her concerns with regard to personnel issues in the Recreation Department and questioned the Town Board’s decision to use taxpayers dollars to hire an attorney.

Supervisor Mazzuca noted that he has been involved with the Recreation Department most of his life, and this is not something that he or the Town Board wants to go through.  However, he stressed that when you get certain information and when you see certain documents, the Commission and the Town Board would be remissed to look the other way.  Noting that he is not in the position to talk about this matter, however, there is no other way to handle this without the advise of an attorney.  This is a fact-finding situation and at some point the Town Board would have to make a decision.  He went on to say, that at the end of the day, it doesn’t matter whether somebody is right or wrong, it is whether the procedure is right.

Mr. Vincent Terio addressed the Town Board with regard to a letter that Supervisor Mazzuca sent to Mr. Terio as per his request.  Supervisor Mazzuca responded saying that he answered Mr. Terio in his letter and no further discussion on this matter will take place.

Terry Platz stated that it is her hope that there will be no changes in the Recreation Department staff.  The progress that has been made in the Recreation Department is just astounding; there are not many townships that have what we in Philipstown have.  She can’t understand why there would be any change to the staff that is there or what a lawyer would come in and look at.  She asked that the Town Board guide the Commission in the right way.  

Supervisor Mazzuca responded to Ms. Platz saying that her comments are pre-mature, as he doesn’t know where this is going to end.  He noted that the Town isn’t anywhere near that, and he doesn’t know whether that’s ever going to happen.  He assured Ms. Platz, if it comes to the point where the Town Board would have to make that decision, they would make the decision based on the facts that have been presented to the Town Board.

VACANCIES

CV Advisory Committee (2)

CAC (1)

Recreation Commission (0)

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS

Councilman Brower made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea and unanimously carried that the General Vouchers in the amount of  $187,637.13 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 3A and 4.

Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the Highway Vouchers in the amount of $69,152.40 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstracts 3A and 4.

Councilman Shea made a motion, seconded by Councilwoman Budney and unanimously carried that the CV Park District Vouchers in the amount of $21,960.31 are hereby approved as set forth in Abstract 4.

Councilwoman Budney make a motion, seconded by Councilman Hosmer and unanimously carried that the CV Water District Vouchers in the amount of $1,909.63 are hereby approved as presented in Abstract 4.

There being no further business to discuss, Councilman Hosmer made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shea to close the Town Board Monthly Meeting at 10:05 p.m.







Respectfully submitted by,








Tina M. Merando







Town Clerk
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